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Welcome to the Dec ember / January newsletter, 

our last for 2017. RRRTAG would not be possible 

without the incredible work of all its volunteers 

and therefore we present the annual reports 

from the different teams, including the President 

of  the  Committee  of Management  and reports  

from the Carolyn Theatre, Art Gallery and Film 

Society committees.  

The newsletter also contains great infor mation 

about the range of events  planned in 2018. 

Enjoy reading this edition and all the be st for the 

holiday season  from the RRRTAG  team . 

 

 

 

Presidentõs Report ð Committee of 

Management ð November 23
rd

, 2017  

Ladies and Gentlemen, welcome to the AGM of 

our Committee of Management.  

 

For future reference, I list the members of this 

committee in 2017:  Martin Roche (vice 

president), Sue Cauble (secretary), Robyn Perrin 

(treasurer) Jim Ryan, Christine Smith, Sue 

Warriner, Lyn Heppner, Andrew Beale, Suzanne 

Frydman (to June), Bob Warriner  (from May), 

Rosemary Richardson and Garry Richardson 

(president).  

 

We recognise the help of our community 

partners COPACC and Colac Area Health, and 

grants and funding from Regional Arts Victoria 

and the Colac Otway Shire.  

  

Rather than list the achieveme nts of the year, I 

would refer you to the newsletter and the 

reports of the subcommittees. The range and 

success of activities carried out is quite 

remarkable, and I would emphasise that it is all 

done by people working voluntarily. In 

particular , I thank : 

1. The volunteers on the various committees.  

2. Peter Cakebread and Suzanne Frydman for 

producing the newsletter.  Deborah Ba illie for 

managing our website.  

3. Creative Victoria for theatre event funding.  

4. Staff at Cow Lick Bookshop, Em breyõs General 

Store, and Rhode s Veterinary Clinic for 

assisting with  our events and ticket sales.  

5. Rowan and Dominique Little at Red Rock Wine 

Logistics.  

6. Mary Beale for help in many areas including 

the grounds and garden.  

 

To those Iõve missed, I can only apologise. But let 

me add, separately, my appreciation of our 

secretary and treasurer. The presidentõs job is to 

preside, but without those two jobs done so well 

there would be little to p reside over. RRRTAG will, I 

am sure , continue to offer a range of artistic  and 

cultural opportunities. I now retire from RRRTAG, 

confident th at it will continue to prosper 

sustainably.         Garry Richardson 
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